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Along with the development of a sense of self, the development of 
resilience is of key importance to young people.  Resilience, or the ability 
to cope with adversity, is a necessary attribute for a healthy and 
successful life. Resilience is gained through protective factors and 
processes, some of which include: the characteristics of the individual 
(being sociable, having one or more talents, the ability to make good 
decisions); the family environment (interested, stable and supportive); 
and the wider social context (connectedness to others, support, high 
expectations, boundaries, goal setting, mastery, high warmth and low 
criticism).  
 
Young people who demonstrate resilience are more likely to develop into 
resilient adults, with a positive outlook and stronger sense of purpose in 
life.  Connectedness or a sense of belonging to the family, peer group 
and/or wider community is a key factor in developing resilience in young 
people.  
 
It is easy to assume that with all of the innovations of modern life, that 
young people now have it much easier than their parents did before 
them.  However, these advances are sometimes a double-sided coin.  For 
example, the latest in technology allows us to be connected 24/7 yet also 
reduces our ΨŘƻǿƴ ǘƛƳŜΩ.  Our greater level of financial affluence allows 
us to have nicer things, however, being able to have these things more 
easily does not assist our children in learning the benefits of delayed 
gratification, which is a key attribute of an emotionally intelligent person.  
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Despite the advances in modern life with greater access 
to information, current research suggests that we are 
not producing more resilient young people, with the 
numbers of young people succumbing to more 
emotional, social and mental disorders on the increase. 
Resilience is a necessary protective factor in young 
people being socially well adjusted, thus lowering their 
chances of negative outcomes such as depression, 
emotional instability, mental illness, obesity, and social 
competence. 
 
In short, there is a rise in the number of young people 
who are struggling.  So how can we best help them?  
How can we best develop resilience or the ability to 
bounce back, dust oneself off when things go wrong, 
manage life successfully and adapt to change, and 
stressful events in a healthy and constructive way? 
 
We can help our children strengthen their ability to 
ƳŜŜǘ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ 
and perseverance through some small strategies, which 
garner big results later on in life: 
 

¶ 5ƻƴΩǘ ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴ ǘƻƻ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅΦ  Whilst no one wants to 
see their child upset, if we step in too quickly to 
ǎƻƻǘƘΣ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ 
is normal to feel a range of emotions. They will not 
always be happy all of the time. Allowing children 
to understand this and then to know that bad 
experiences can and will pass, allows them to 
develop the positivity they will need later on in life 
when they will experience difficulties. 

 

¶ Let them play with minimal parental supervision.  
Whilst it is important to ensure they are safe, there 
is a tendency for the modern parent to over-
supervise play. This includes organising all play 
dates for children. If you do this for your child, you 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀƭƭƻw them to build the capacity to do it for 
themselves. A few guiding tips is always helpful to 
get them started, but allow them to try to sort out 
their play schedules or free time for themselves. 
This will assist them in learning how to take 
initiative and get involved. It will also teach them 
how to cope with disappointment as not all 
initiations will be accepted. When your children 
are playing with others, as long as they are safe, 
leave them to it. The pressure of having eyes on 
children at all times has been shown to put 
unrealistic pressure on them.  

 

 

¶ Let them have a say. Children should have a voice, 
along with age-dependent moments of autonomy 
when they get to have a sense of control over their 
life.  This needs to be a balanced approach, where 
it is understood that the adult has the ultimate 
responsibility and final decision-making capacity.  
The child should not be driving the decision-
making in a household, otherwise this may lead to 
an overindulged adult who then struggles later in 
life.  

 

¶ Create moments of magic.  Take the time to turn 
off the devices and do something spontaneous 
with your children, where you can all have some 
fun together.  This will strengthen the spirit of all 
involved and builds a sense of belonging, being 
valued and noticed ς factors essential for building 
resilient, confident and capable people. 

 
Marie Perry 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 

Norovirus infection causes 
gastroenteritis 

The Norovirus infection is 
commonly referred to as 'gastro 
flu' or 'winter vomiting' but it 
happens all year round.  
 
There have been an increase in students presenting to 
the Clinic this week to report symptoms of Norovirus 
infection. 
 
Norovirus is a highly contagious disease and more 
information can be found at 
https://www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au/fact-sheet-
norovirus/. 
 
If your child reports symptoms, has vomiting or 
diarrhea, please keep them at home for at 24 hours 
after the last episode. Exclusion periods apply to 
prevent the spread of infectious diseases. These 
guidelines are set by the Department of Health and 
more information can be found at  
https://www.health.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file
/0022/426820/timeout_poster.pdf 
 
Janet Hay ς College Nurse 
 

https://www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au/fact-sheet-norovirus/
https://www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au/fact-sheet-norovirus/
https://www.health.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/426820/timeout_poster.pdf
https://www.health.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/426820/timeout_poster.pdf
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When A.B. Paterson College Year 12 student, Justin Wise 
(pictured right) ventured into Nine Gold Coast Newsroom 
in Surfers Paradise last week, all illusions of television 
glamour were quickly stripped away, in one instance, quite 
literally. 
 
After meeting former 9 Gold Coast News Executive 
tǊƻŘǳŎŜǊΣ ¢ŀƳŀǊŀ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴΣ ŀǘ !Φ.Φ tŀǘŜǊǎƻƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ 
recent Business Industry Dinner, Justin decided to take part 
ƛƴ ¢ŀƳŀǊŀΩǎ Media Masterclass - a series of courses, 
conducted in the Nine Gold Coast Newsroom, that fine 
tune the skills of high school and university journalism 
students wanting to break into the media. 
 
Within seconds of Justin walking through the newsroom 
door, everyone in the Nine Gold Coast News team held 
their breath. It was not, as you may expect, JustƛƴΩǎ 
commanding presence. Something had just gone wrong. 
Technical gremlins were at play during the live 5.30pm 
bulletin. 
 
As the Producer yelled at her many television screens, 
Justin was whisked away to explore the compact 
newsroom, with its stunning view of Surfers Paradise 
skyline, before being ushered into the studio where 
consummate professional, newsreader Wendy Kingston 
and news industry legend Bruce Paige were trying to Keep 
Calm and Carry On.  
 
Justin was given an earpiece, and granted the rare 
opportunity to eavesdrop on the behind-the-scenes banter 
between the newsreaders and their production team, as 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǎŎǊŀƳōƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŘŜǊŀƛƭΦ 
 
!ǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎ 
of the program, and the opening theme of the 6pm 
National bulƭŜǘƛƴ ǇƭŀȅŜŘΣ Wǳǎǘƛƴ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜŘΣ άNobody would 
havŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳΗέ 
 
The excitement did not end there, as Bruce Paige emerged 
from the set to reveal what newsreaders really wear 
behind the news desk. Justin will have to take that secret 
to his grave. 
 
If you would like to take part in future Media Masterclass 
courses at Nine Gold Coast Newsroom, contact Tamara 
Hamilton at info@tamarahamiltonmedia.com, and take a 
look at her website www.tamarahamiltonmedia.com and 
Facebook page 
 https://www.facebook.com/mediamasterclass/ 
 

 

 

 
 

Our Sister School, Honjo Higashi High School in 
Japan, will once again visit A.B. Paterson College this 
year. 
 
2017 marks the 22nd year of our Sister School 
program. Thirty students will participate in the 
program from Friday, 21 July 2017 to Sunday, 30 
July 2017. 
 

 
 
This program provides both the visiting students and 
A.B. Paterson College families with a wonderful 
opportunity to share experiences and cultures and 
to develop lifelong friendships. Host families would 
be expected to treat the visiting student as a 
member of the family during their ten- day stay.   
 
If you are interested in hosting a student or if you 
would like any additional information on the hosting 
experience, please contact Michelle Barriga on 
MBarriga@abpat.qld.edu.au . 
 

 

mailto:info@tamarahamiltonmedia.com
http://www.tamarahamiltonmedia.com/
https://www.facebook.com/mediamasterclass/
mailto:MBarriga@abpat.qld.edu.au
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On May 10, Mr Steve Marshall, Region Commissioner 
Gold Coast, awarded Year 10 student, Sofie Cripps the 
Australian Scout Medallion. The ceremony was 
attended by a ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ {ƻŦƛŜΩǎ .ǳǊƭŜƛƎƘ IŜŀds Scout 
Leaders over the past seven years who have seen her 
progress through the Joey, Cub and finally the Scout 
sections of the Scouting movement.  
 
The Australian Scout Medallion is the highest 
achievement for a Scout, in the Scout section, to 
provide an additional challenge for top Scouts. Sofie 
was required to demonstrate competency in a number 
of topics through her badge work, as well as plan, 
undertake, evaluate and write a report on an 
adventurous project, to demonstrate in a practical way, 
her leadership knowledge and skills that she leant 
throughout her time as a Scout. The project is 
supervised by an adult Troop Leader.  
 
{ƻŦƛŜΩǎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊƻǳǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ŀ о-day, 30 km 
hike with her Patrol of 5 Scouts through the Numinbah 
Valley. The hike was unaccompanied by an adult. Nearly 
10 km of her hike was off trail where she relied on her 
orientation skills to safely navigate her patrol cross-
country. An examiner was appointed by the Region 
Commissioner to assess the completed project report. 
 
Congratulations Sofie! 

You're INVITED to our TEDx event  

by TEDxYouth@ABPatersonCollege 

 
Come join us in our first ever TEDx event at A.B. 
Paterson College where we inspire innovation! 
 
 
For information on this event, refer to the flyer in 
Community Event Flyers. 
 
 
To register and purchase tickets for this event, please 
go to DLPAC Event Bookings on the College website. 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/community-flyers
https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/dlpac-event-bookings
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Harrison Allen, aged 6 years old, from our very own Year 1G class, wrote 
and illustrated a non fiction Book called Weather Book. 
 
When we asked Harrison, why this topic in particular, this is what he said, 
άL ƭƻǾŜ ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊǎΦ hǳǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊǎΣ L ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǊƴŀŘƻΦέ 
 
This book has already been shared with Prep and Year 1 students, and 
we expect it to be very high in demand with our students.  Come and ask 
your Library staff today how to borrow this item.  
 
Happy Reading! 
 
Melinda Parkinson ς Teacher Librarian Junior School 
 
 
 

 

The first Years 4ς6 Junior MakerSpaces have been meeting in the 
Collaborative Learning Centre every Friday afternoon this term.   
 
MakerSpaces is a place where students can tinker, invent and create 
using STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, the Arts and 
Mathematics).  
 
Our first project has been to design and make a balloon-powered car. We 
have had lots of fun designing and building the cars and racing them to 
see which team can go the longest distance.   
 
To finish the term, Junior MakerSpaces will be designing and printing a 
monogrammed luggage tag using the new 3-D printers.  
 
Expressions of interest for students, who would like to attend Junior 
MakerSpaces next term, will be sent out shortly.   
 
Shirley Roser ς Teacher Librarian 
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Year 4 students have been working on a HOT (Higher Order Thinking) 
Project to integrate our English, Science and Technology units.  
 
Students selected a plant or animal and created an information report 
incorporating research and analytical skills learnt in class.  With the 
research complete, students displayed their information, creating 
engaging PowerPoint presentations including hyperlinks and animations, 
which they then presented to their peers.  All students did a fantastic job 
presenting their HOT Project.  
 
Keeping with the animal kingdom theme, students created detailed 
observational drawings of Australian birds using sketching techniques 
such as cross-hatching, outlining and back and forth strokes.  The results 
are very impressive.  
 
 
 

 

Friday, 16 June to Friday, 7 July 2017 

If you require Vacation Care during June-July holidays, please book NOW! 
A full Vacation Care Program, including Booking Form, is available via our 
website link 
https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/outside-school-hours-care 
or https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/community-flyers 

Contact details: 

Outside School Hours Care: 55 614 155 
Outside School Hours Care Mobile: 0400 793 126 
Early Childhood Centre: 55 715 333 
Emails: YDunn-Vieira@abpat.qld.edu.au or JSearle@abpat.qld.edu.au 

 

 

 

 
 

 

https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/outside-school-hours-care
mailto:YDunn-Vieira@abpat.qld.edu.au
mailto:JSearle@abpat.qld.edu.au
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With the Cross Country season coming to a close, we 
now shift our focus to the Athletics season. While some 
training has already commenced, a more 
comprehensive training program is included below to 
assist our students in preparing for the Interhouse and 
APS Athletic Carnivals in Term 3. We would like to thank 
our staff and external coaches for making these 
opportunities available for the students.  

Important Dates 

Monday 22 May: Athletics Season Officially starts 

Thursday 8 June: Year 6 Athletics Trials for 
Interhouse Carnival ς 12:30-3:10pm 

Thursday 13 July: Year 4 & 5 Athletics Trials for 
Interhouse Carnival ς 12:30-3:10pm 

Friday 14 July: Day 1 Senior Interhouse Athletics 
Carnival (13-19 Years) ς 12:30-3:20pm 

Thursday 20 July: Year 4 & 5 Athletics Trials for 
Interhouse Carnival ς 12:30-3:10pm 

Friday 21 July: Day 2 Senior Interhouse Athletics 
Carnival (13-19 Years) ς 8:30am-3:20pm 

Thursday 27 July:  Interhouse Athletics for 9-12 year 
olds ς 8:30am-3:10pm 

Friday 4 August:  APS 1500m and Javelin Events ς 
12:30-3:20pm (All Saints Anglican School) 

Wednesday 9 August:  APS Athletics for 13 - 19 year 
olds ς All Day (Somerset College) 

Thursday 10 August: APS Athletics for 9 - 12 year 
olds - All Day (Somerset College) 

Coaches Profiles 

This year, we are fortunate to have many highly skilled 
and dedicated coaches to work with our students. 
Please see below for more information about our 
coaches.  
 

Sprints: Fraser Thurlow, 2010 graduate of the College, 
returns to share his experiences as a coach and an 
athlete with our students. Fraser is a performance 
coach at Acceleration ESP and is currently completing 
his Masters of Exercise Science. Along with his 
qualification, Fraser brings years of experience as a 
professional athlete in the AFL, and we look forward to 
his work with our students.  
 

Sprints: Antony Drinkwater-Newman is an 
accomplished sprinter with a personal best time of 
11.01 seconds for the 100m sprint. Most recently, Mr 
Drinkwater-Newman has been focusing on his 
professional coaching career and has, most notably, 
Olympic and World Champion Hurdler, Sally Pearson, as 
one of his previous athletes. We welcome Mr 
Drinkwater-Newman back to continue his coaching at 
A.B. Paterson College. 
 

Discus and Shot Putt: Matthew Stopel, Alumnus and 
current staff member of A.B. Paterson College, is a well-
known figure in Queensland Athletics. Holder of many 
school, APS and Regional records for discus, Matthew 
Stopel provides expertise in his chosen field event.  
 

Javelin: Jessica Hughes has been coached by Matthew 
Stopel out at the Griffith University Track for a number 
of years. She is an experienced coach and is looking 
forward to being part of the A.B. Paterson College 
program. 
 

High Jump: Steven Mikael is a Level 2 Track and Field 
Coach, who has decades of experience in coaching 
jumps. Steven is passionate and eager to work this year 
in developing our high jumpers in the preparation for 
the respective carnivals.   
 

Long Jump and Triple Jump: Dana Anders, a current 
teacher in the Junior School, joins the coaching staff this 
year and brings many years of competitive experience 
to the squad. Dana Anders competed at the State and 
National Athletic Championships for Long and Triple 
Jump during her secondary school years. 
 

Hurdles: Ian Taylor, Director of Activities, has coached 
all disciplines in Athletics over his career. He continues 
to develop and mentor the hurdlers of the College to 
exceptional results at APS and Regional level. 
 

Middle Distance: Dai Abe, current teacher in Senior 
School, and Steve Clacher, current teacher in Junior 
School, will work with our middle distance athletes, 
building on the aerobic fitness developed at Running 
Club in preparation for the APS Carnivals. Both Dai and 
Steve bring years of experience as athletes in track and 
field, mountain running and triathlons, and we look 
forward to their continued support of the students at 
the College.  

Timetable 

To access the timetable on our website click here. Any 
changes in the program will be emailed to students and 
published on the College website. 

https://www.abpat.qld.edu.au/page/community-flyers
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Boys Volleyball Round 6 

Teams ABPC 
Score 

SOM 
Score 

Most Valuable 
Player 

In the Spirit 

ABPC Junior A 0 3 Mason Teasdale Ethan Jong 

ABPC Junior B 2 1 Ali Mohammad Jared Tang 

ABPC Int A 4 0 Reece Hogan & 
Declan 
Fitzgerald 

Amit Nair 

ABPC Open A 0 3 Geordie Pearson Andre Martin 

ABPC Open B 0 3 Joseph Moxey Thomas Allison 

ABPC Open C 
vs SOM 

0 3 Benjamin 
Swanson 

Jai Flack 

ABPC Open D 
vs KCC 

0 2 Brandon van 
Heerden 

Alexander 
Couvaras 

Girls Volleyball Round 6 

Teams ABPC 
Score 

SOM 
Score 

Most Valuable 
Player 

In the Spirit 

ABPC Junior A 1 2 Sophia Chen Bita 
Shahidzadeh 
Mahani 

ABPC Junior B 0 3 Maria Nguyen Ruby Storey 

ABPC Int A 2 1 Isabelle 
Anderson-
Schmidt 

Evie Rounsley 

ABPC Int B 3 0 Annie Fang Scarlett Wells 

ABPC Open A 2 1 Somer El-
Ghobashy & 
Jayde Hartfiel 

Jordi Dysart & 
Leishia Liu 

ABPC Open B 2 1 Xanthe Negi Ezza Khan 

ABPC Open C 
vs EMM 

2 0 Mia Carrigg Lauren Taylor 

Junior Volleyball News 

On Friday, 26 May, the Junior A and B Boys Volleyball teams played 
against Somerset College, coming away with a win and a loss. 

The Junior A team won the toss and decided to start the round serving 
the ball, and although the boys had some excellent rallies, they were 
unable to get on top of the Somerset College serve. 

For the Junior Boys B team, victory 
was much harder fought. The B team 
served impressively and scored 
consistently, however, the 
competition appeared more evenly 
matched, with the boys winning the 
first set convincingly, but the second 
set was point for point and went into 
extra time. The boys finally won out, 
which was the longest and toughest 
set the team has played all season. 

Overall, the boys performed well and 
have improved greatly since the start 
of the season. They are continuing to 
improve their skills and are coming 
together as strong teams. 

Congratulations to both the Junior A 
and B Boys Teams! 

Sonya Earl - Coach 

In the Junior School, we would like to 
congratulate the following students 
for their great performance in Round 
6: 

Year 6 Boys 
Most Valuable Player ς Joe Ziukelis 
In the Spirit ς Anmol Bhangoo 

Year 6 Girls 
Most Valuable Player ς Jessica 
Woodend 
In the Spirit ς Niesha Garbharran 

Year 5 Boys 
Most Valuable Player ς Ethan 
Achterberg 
In the Spirit ς Eden Knopke 

Year 5 Girls  
Most Valuable Player ς Sara Mohajer-
Iravani 
In the Spirit ς Amana Islam 

Year 4 Boys  
Most Valuable Player ς David Xu 
In the Spirit ς Noah Padowitz 

Year 4 Girls 
Most Valuable Player ς Stephanie 
Lincoln 
In the Spirit ς Bella Chen 

Ms Caitlin Sterry &  
Ms Pam Willoughby - Coaches 
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The Year 4 girls had another awesome game this week as they continue 
to put into place skills and strategies developed at training sessions. Mrs 
Burrows and Ms Kirwan would like to commend our Senior School 
students, Amy Wilson, Michaela Wilson, Laura Foley, Joanne Quach, Lucy 
Altass and Emma Farley, who assist the Year 4s week to week at training 
sessions, aiding their development. 

Round 5 A.B. Paterson College vs Trinity Lutheran College 

Team Result Most Valuable 
Player 

Most Improved/ 
Sportsmanship 

Year 4A Lost 3 ς 14  Megan Nicolaysen Xierra Miller 
Year 4B Lost 0 ς 2  Avalon Pease Midori Lance 
Year 5A Won 10 ς 1  Zoe Mikael Aliyah Jamal 
Year 5B Won 7 ς 1   Mieka Siganto Cherry Ge 

Year 6A Won 28 ς 12  Ellie Roh Amity Fielding 
Year 6B Won 4 ς 1  Luar Burt Hollie McCarthy  
Open A Won 27 ς 15 Jessica McDonald Taneisha Beckton 
Open B Won 51 ς 7  Jane Osborne Jade Fitzgerald 

Note: Years 7 ς 10 and Open C and D games were all washed out due to 
the wet weather this round. 
 
The Year 4 girls tried really hard in their games against Somerset College 
this week and, despite the score lines, continued to refine their skills from 
training sessions. Somerset College are always a tough opposition, so the 
girls did themselves and the College proud by continuing to fight all the 
way to the end. Well done Year 4 girls! 

Round 6 A.B. Paterson College vs Somerset College 

Team Result Most Valuable 
Player 

Most Improved/ 
Sportsmanship 

Year 4A Lost 0 ς 23  Tayla Van Heerden Amelia Wolff 
Year 4B Lost 0 ς 7  Danielle Richardson Seowon Lee 
Year 5A Won 11 ς 8  Sarah Alle Georgia Coward 
Year 5B Drew 2 ς 2  Saarah Goss Caitlin Wruck 
Year 6A Won 15 ς 6  Georgia Hutton Ally Zhou 
Year 6B Lost 1 ς 4  Hannah Ferguson  Olivia Williams  

Year 7A Won 17 ς 16  Jade Mikael Jessica Brown 

Year 7B Won 25 ς 6  Sally Gordon Mia Tudor  
Year 8A Lost 10 ς 37  Eesha Rao Laura Gloster 
Year 8B Lost 0 ς 22  Nahal Naraghi Izabella Puzanova 
Tier 2A Won 34 ς 4  Caris Skeet Siobhan Leask 
Tier 2B Lost 6 ς 10  Eden Harder Jasmine Nguyen 
Year 9A Lost 22 ς 37  Olivia Davidson Jessica Beh 

Year 9B Lost 3 ς 15  Katelin Kelly Chloe Grant 

Year 10A Lost 1 ς 45  Greta Littlely  Claire Blumson 
Open A Forfeit    
Open B Won 29 ς 28    Georgia Downey Anna Spilsted  
Open C Won 33 ς 19    Emily Belinha Georgia Beasley 
Open D Forfeit   

 

 
Netball Umpiring Achievements: 
Congratulations to Open A netballer, 
Taneisha Beckton, who was selected 
into the Golden South Regional 
Netball Academy. 
 
Congratulations also to Jessica Beh, 
who umpired her first APS game last 
week. Jessica did an exceptional job at 
umpiring the Year 9B game, and then 
backed up to play in the Year 9A team 
herself.  
 

 

 
Annabelle Lawrie 

2017 Open A Netball Player 
Profiles: 

Annabelle Lawrie 

¶ When did you first make Open 
As? I started playing in the Open 
A team when I was in Year 8 in 
2014. 

¶ Positions played: Goal Attack 
(GA), Goal Shooter (GS) 

¶ When did you start playing 
netball? I started playing netball 
when I was 8 years old on a 
Saturday morning at Northern 
Gold Coast Netball Association.  

¶ What do you enjoy most about 
APS netball? I enjoy getting to 
work together with the girls in 
my team.                                 PTO 

 


